
Penguins shine

The skies above Sleep Country Amphitheater filled with heavy
gray clouds on June 21, but nothing could dampen the bright
spirits of the more than 700 students participating in Clark
College’s 2018 Commencement ceremony.

Members of the college’s 82nd graduating class encompassed
every  imaginable  background,  age  bracket,  and  life  goal.
Approximately  75  of  them  wore  the  light  blue  robes  that
indicated they were celebrating their high school diploma or
GED completion; another two dozen or so wore the white robes
reserved for those receiving their Bachelor of Applied Science
degree.  The  class  included  a  record  476  Running  Start
graduates who were graduating from high school and college
simultaneously; meanwhile, other graduates were old enough to
have children of their own–and, in at least a couple cases,
dressed them in matching royal-blue robes so that they could

https://news.clark.edu/2018/06/penguins-shine/
https://news.clark.edu/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/grads.jpg
https://news.clark.edu/2018/06/i-did-it/


cross the stage as a family.

All  told,  more  than  2,300  degrees  and  certificates  were
conferred upon the Class of 2018.

As the ceremony began, however, it became clear that certain
themes  held  these  graduates  together.  When  President  Bob
Knight asked all graduates who had worked while attending
Clark to stand, almost the entire class rose to their feet.
When he next asked the first-generation college graduates to
rise, the result was only slightly less unanimous.

Valeria Flores

Student speaker Valeria Flores spoke about her experiences as
the first in her family to attend college. “Being a first-
generation  student  in  college  is  like  learning  a  foreign
language,” she said. “You don’t become fluent overnight. I had
no idea where to begin. I did not know that I could apply for
FAFSA. I didn’t know how to register for classes, or even how
to find my classes.”

Flores went on to say that she did eventually find her path
through college, and that working at the college’s child care
facility  had  led  her  to  decide  on  a  career  as  a  speech
pathologist, a path that would require her to continue her
education to a master’s degree.

The  ceremony’s  keynote  speaker,  retired  Evergreen  Public
Schools  superintendent  John  D.  Deeder,  spoke  of  his  own
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experiences as a first-generation college student. “I recall
that 51 years ago tonight, I finished my junior college career
in Couer d’Alene, Idaho,” he said. “It was a big deal, because
I was the first in my family to ever graduate beyond high
school. It opened so many doors–I can’t tell you how important
this night is for you.”

John Deeder

Deeder  also  spoke  about  the  importance  of  education  in
broadening people’s perspectives. “I really believe we need to
be more tolerant, we need to be more inclusive, we need to be
better listeners, we need to be accepting of differences in
every way–cultural, religious, political, social, etcetera,”
he said. “If we do that, this society and the world that
you’re going to lead in the next few years will be a better
place, and that is critical.”

As is traditional, the ceremony was occasion to announce two
major awards. Early in ceremony, President Knight announced
the names of the recipients of the 2018 Exceptional Faculty
Awards: computer technology instructor Bruce Elgort; English
as a Second Language professor Sara Gallow; music professor
Richard Inouye; mathematics professor Dr. Kanchan Mathur; and
addiction counselor education instructor Don Wissusik. Later
during the ceremony, he announced that graduate Grace Moe was
the recipient of the 2018-2019 Community College Presidents’
Award in Honor of Val Ogden. This annual scholarship is given
to  a  Clark  College  graduate  who  demonstrates  leadership
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potential, a commitment to community service, and academic
achievement. The scholarship award provides full-time tuition
at WSUV and is renewable for one additional year, essentially
providing full tuition to complete a bachelor’s degree.

Grace Moe

Thanks to the Clark College Foundation, scholarship finalists
Chad Lipka and Mckenna Pozsgai also received $1,000 each to
attend WSUV.

The ceremony ended with the traditional sounding of bagpipes.
And as for those looming storm clouds? By the time the last
graduate had crossed the stage, they’d broken up to reveal
patches of golden sunshine. And when the graduates left the
amphitheater and headed toward what their new futures held,
they walked into the last golden rays of a gentle sunset, with
the cheers of family and faculty greeting them on every side.

Photos: Clark College/Jenny Shadley. To see more photos, visit
our Flickr album. 

 

https://news.clark.edu/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/grace.jpg
https://www.flickr.com/photos/clark_college/sets/72157692480944310/with/41147646870/

